
Headteacher: Mrs Sue Dymond 

Deputy Headteacher: Mrs Laura Duckett  

                                                                                                                                                                                                                          Assistant Head: Mr Nathan Henaghen   

Chair of Governors: Mrs J Neal    

Tel: 01925  630995    

Winwick CE Primary 

News 

13th December 2019  

Reception:  Beau M 

Year 1: All of Year 1 

Year 2 : All of Year 2 

Year 3 : Scarlett W 

Year 4 : Molly H 

Year 5 : Paige S 

Year 6: Pacha B 

Friday was our Christmas Fair which was expertly organised and executed. It was a lovely atmosphere in school, 
children meeting Father Christmas, playing games and taking part in many a raffle. They even got to throw     
snowballs at me, so what’s not to love! A massive thank you to all those on the PTFA Committee for arranging the 
event. They were overwhelmed by the amount of support pre-event, on the day/ evening and then those who 
helped to clean up. It really was a whole team effort with the school, Church and community coming together. In 
total, they raised a whopping £1900 in profit. All monies are coming together to help support the wider work of 
the school. Further information will follow when it has been allocated.  

This week we were treated to KS1 and Reception’s Nativity ‘Born in a Barn’. It was superb! The children sang their 
hearts out, knew their lines, danced with ease and thoroughly enjoyed themselves. We hope you enjoyed it as 
much as we all did. Thank you to the staff who pulled it off, especially Miss Codd who led her first Nativity. Well 
done!  

Also this week we have the Cycle team in from Warrington who did two full day’s training with Reception and Year 
1 on Balance Bikes. They loved meeting our children and were amazed by how good they were on the bikes. They 
also commented on how polite, well mannered and keen the children were. Our Year 5 pupils have also been out 
this week singing at the Winwick Nursing Home; the residents loved hearing the children’s singing and even joined 
in with a few.  

We also took our KS2 and KS1 to the pantomime! KS2 enjoyed Snow White and the Seven Dwarves at the Opera 
House, Manchester where they were wowed by Craig from Strictly. They were even treated to ice creams at half 
time! It was an absolute joy to see their faces and was worth every penny. It was magical and we thank you for 
supporting this as it was one of our actions from the Arts Mark award to take the children to a theatre.  

Next week, the choir are performing at Golden Square on the 18/12 at 10-11am so hopefully we might see many of 
you there finishing your Christmas shopping.   

 Value - Trust                 Dear God,   Help us to be trustworthy like Gideon even in the small things that we are 

asked to do. Amen. 

Reception:   Jake R 

Year 1: All of Year 1 

Year 2 : George P 

Year 3: Harry B 

Year 4: Lulu H 

Year 5 : Bobby L 

Year 6: James W 



Reminders   

15/12/19 6pm Evening of Christmas Carols & Music with Golborne Brass Band at St Oswald’s Church 

18/12/19 10am-11am: School Choir performing at Golden Square  

19/12/19 1.30pm KS2 Carol Concert at St Oswald’s followed by refreshments in the school hall.  

19/12/19 After school Club closes at 5pm tonight  

20/12/19: Party clothes and Christmas dinner in school 

20/12/19: School closes at 2pm (After school club closes at 5pm) 

24/12/19 6pm Crib Service—A noisy service especially for children! St Oswald’s Church 

8/01/20: Children return to school  

10/01/19: Year 3 Learn to Ride (Children are to wear warm clothes and waterproofs. They are to bring their own bikes 
into school or share with each other. Children MUST have a helmet)  

 

 

 

 

 

Reception  94% 

Year 1  96.3% 

Year 2  94.8% 

Year 3  94.3% 

Year 4  97.4% 

Year 5  93.6% 

Year 6  89.2% 

    Well done Year  4 

Remember our target of 97%! (This was tricky 
last week as lots of children were off sick with 

the Norovirus. ) 

Attendance Star Award    

Headteacher Award Winners: Well done to Guy H 
for some super writing and looking after Monty so 
well, Euan D for great Maths challenges, Evan R for 
sitting so well in Worships and sharing in  everyone’s 
successes, Alex O’B for getting EVERY Maths   
question write on his assessments and to Isaac Mac 
and Frankie R for doing so well on their weekly  
spellings. Also a big well done to Zara F, Chloe R for 
super use of algebra to solve perimeter problems 
and Ellie B for a superb letter to Santa. 

 

READING CHAMPIONS 

 Well done to Year 5 

88% 

Let’s get this one up!              

 

Reception: Harry W 

Year 1: Joseph W 

Year 2: Evie C 

Year 3: Charles B 

Year 4: Evie K, Lily A, Lily G, Laila D 

Year 5: Callum O 

Year 6: Jessica L 


